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COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Curriculum Committee – Ms. Olander 

• Ms. Olander shared updates regarding the CAC meeting. 

• Ms. Anderson shared information regarding a new Westshore tech option related to 
fitness/exercise science. 

• Ms. Olander reported that Author Terri Libenson’s visit to the Middle School was well 
received. 

• Ms. Anderson shared information about a new AP Language and Composition class to be 
offered at the high school. 

 
Facilities Committee – Dr. Fancher 

• Dr. Fancher shared updates on various facilities projects throughout the district. 

• Dr. Shoaf provided an update on door lock replacements at Goldwood and Kensington 
schools. 

• Mr. Markus gave an update regarding the fencing project at the high school. 

• Dr. Shoaf shared an update on univents at Kensington Intermediate School. 
 

Finance Committee – Ms. Leitch 

• Mr. Markus gave an update regarding the assistant treasurer position. 

• Mr. Markus reported that the finance committee would meet on Thursday, Dec. 13 at 5 PM. 
 

Policy & Legislation Committee – Ms. Beach 

• Ms. Beach gave an update on new/revised policies as recommended by Neola. 

• Ms. Beach reported that the first reading will be Thursday, Dec 13 at the business meeting. 
 

School Community – Ms. Goepfert 

• Mr. Murphy and representatives from The Impact Group gave a presentation on RRCSD’s 3-

30-3 marketing plan. 

• Ms. Beach shared concerns about not highlighting the success of the district.  

• Dr. Shoaf shared ideas about increasing attendance at the State of the Schools presentation in 

January. 

• Ms. Anderson provided an update on 2019-20 all-day kindergarten sections and tuition. 

• Ms. Olander shared information about Community Challenge and the New Year’s Eve family 

celebration. 

• Dr. Shoaf requested information about the Rec Center and Safety Town for the Rocky River 

Education Foundation. 
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